
 

Newsletter  
Hennon Street, Bolton,  

Lancashire, BL1 3EH  

01204 841 377  

info@littlegemseducation.org.uk  

Websites  

littlegemseducation.org.uk  

alhudaprimary.co.uk  

Spring 2018  

Inside this issue  

²ƻǊƭŘ .ƻƻƪ 5ŀȅΧ tŀƎŜ м 

¢ƘŜ !ƭƳƛƎƘǘȅΩǎ  

ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴΧΧΧΧΧΦ  tŀƎŜ м 

.ǊƛǝǎƘ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŜŜƪ 

нлмуΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ   tŀƎŜ н 

!ƭ-IǳŘŀΩǎ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ  

/ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ΧΧ   tŀƎŜ о 

LǎƭŀƳƛŎ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ΧΧ tŀƎŜ п 

 

P A G E  1  

Turn over to 

see moreé 

Once again Spring time came upon us and Al -Huda 

Primary School got to see the living process of 10 

little chicks. Both children and parents were in 

amazement and awe of the Almighty's creation.   

Pupils got to see the process of the eggs hatching, 

to them growing big and turning fluffy before departing from us 

and finding their home at the farm. Reception had the             

opportunity to do their Friday assembly on the weeks theme 

which was, ôLooking after the Almighty's creationõ.  

Here is part of the poem Reception recited in assembly:  

 Hickety Pickety my red hen,  

She lays eggs for Farmer Ben.  

Farmer Ben comes everyday,  

To count how many eggs lie in the hay.  

POP, POP, POP, POP, POP! 

She has laid 5 eggs today.  

 òRead!ó, Jibraeel (AS) said, who seized the Prophet Muhammad (SAW) in a close embrace. 

Following this event, the first ayat of the Quran to be revealed to the Prophet            

Muhammad (SAW) was,  ̲Х̲Я̲϶ р̴ϻΖЮϜ ̲ЩΘϠ̲ϼ ̴б̶Ђϝ̴Ϡ ̶ϒ̲Ͻ̶ЦϜ ñ  

Read in the name of your Lord, who created everything (in existence)ó.  

The Quran is in fact the most read book in the world!  

World Book Day is a celebration of authors, illustrators, books and most importantly it is 

a celebration of reading. Its main aim is to encourage children to explore the pleasures of 

books and reading by providing them with the opportunity to have a book of their own. 

This year, World Book Day fell on Thursday 1 st  March 2018 but despite the misery and 

gloom of  the  Beast from the East , children at Al -Huda remained excited and hopeful to 

enjoy the event upon their return to school.  

As part of our PSHE lessons, we concentrated on a variety of book themed activities in 

class. Children were extremely thrilled to bring in and share their favourite books and 

authors with the rest of the class. A wide range of books were shared amongst children, 

from Islamic books to fiction stories to non -fiction texts.  

They also put their artistic skills to the test and created their very own personalised 

bookmark! 

*A little reminder to parents: Be sure to read with your child every day for 10 minutes!*  



 

P A G E  2  

To celebrate the creation of Allah SWT all children in Al -Huda    

primary school took part in a day full of scientific discovery. The 

day involved watching and participating in several science             

experiments, learning about different chemical reactions, how rain 

is formed and learning about the different density of liquids. The 

science experiments led by members of staff aimed to create a 

sense of awe, amazement and appreciation for all of Allah's         

creation and niõmah in this world.  

Receptionõs experiment looked at the chemical reaction created 

when mixing baking soda and vinegar to inflate a balloon. The Year 

1õs experiment involved looking at what happens when a catalyst is 

poured into a carbon rich solution. When the catalyst is added it 

creates a reaction resembling the consistency of toothpaste. In 

year 2, children explored the chemical and physical reaction        

created when coca cola reacts with mentos. The carbon dioxide in 

the coke reacts with the mentos creating a fountain explosion. In 

year 3, children discovered the different density of oil, and  water 

and created a lava lamp. The  lava lamp produced active bubbles 

when alka seltza tablets were added to the liquid. In year 4,      

children discovered the difference between an Acid and an Alkali 

and discovered how red cabbage can help indicate this. Children   

enjoyed pouring the cabbage juice over different liquids seeing how 

they change colour in accordance to their PH level. In year 5      

children discovered how rain is formed using shaving foam, water 

and food colouring. Children discovered when clouds get full of    

water they are unable to hold anymore and thus creates rain to fall.  

Year 6 experimented with fire, sugar and bicarbonate soda.        

Although this experiment did not work, children learnt that a    

chemical reaction takes place when the baking soda gets hot, and 

creates a gas. The pressure from this gas pushes the burning sugar 

out, producing a black fire snake. To end the day children watched a 

volcanic eruption take place by activating  vinegar and  baking soda.  

Friday 16th March 2018 DAY 
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Al - Hudaõs 

Science  

Competition  

R 

Y1 

Y2 
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Y4 

Y5 

Y6

School winners  

Will people ever live in space? What would it be like to 

work on the moon? Which planets have rings?  
 

Al -Huda primary school received a secret letter from NASA asking the 

children to create a science project based on space for science! The 

astronauts at NASA are extremely blown away with the end results!  

We would like to start with a big JazakõAllahu Khairan to all our       

children and parents who participated in the science competition. From 

3D space crafts to models displaying the solar system, all the projects 

were out of this world! All the projects displayed creativity,              

imagination and initiative. The parents and children put time and effort 

into these projects which is greatly appreciated as the end results 

were incredible. We had a rocket which had a projector that displayed 

the planets, the solar system and the stars. We also had projects that 

included an international space station, 3D rockets, space shuttles and 

satellites. From reception class to year 6 the children were able to   

explore a variety of materials, colours and textures.  

 

Our winners for the space for science competition were as follows: - 

Overall our school winner were  

two siblings from Reception and Year 3.  

Key stage 1 winner was a boy from Year 1 and our runner up was a girl 

from Reception.  

Key stage 2 winner were two siblings from Year 1 & 3 and our runner up 

were two siblings from Year 2 & 4.  


